
 

Holland Massachusetts Board of Health 
Meeting Date: December 18, 2001 

Members in attendance: Sally Blais, John Robbins, Tom Baltazar 
Meeting Opened: 7:30 PM 
Meeting Closed: 9:30 PM 

 
John motioned, Sally seconded – Meeting Opened 7:30PM 
 
Minutes of previus meeting read and accepted as written. 
 
Building Blocks Construction, Lot 4 Allen Hill Road: Requested will permit.  Site plan was 
reviewed and accepted.  Permit issued. 121801-1 
 
Mike Fisco, Vinton Road: Requested Title V approval.  Site plan to be reviewed for approval at 
next meeting. 
 
Mark Zulkiewick, Murafield Development Co.  Requested well and septic system permits for 
new construction of condo at Union and Maybrook Roads.  Plan disapproved by DEP.  Engineer 
Mark Ferrell to redesign site plan.  Also needs BOH final approval. 
 
Complaint to BOH received on December 10, 2001  Helen Larme (413) 323-5527, reported that 
the waterfront property at 33 Lake Ridge Drive, Map and Lot R-4-A-13 owned by James Hazen 
Jr. has septic sludge running from his home into the lake.  Visual inspection of the property was 
performed by BOH clerk, Tom Baltazar.  Findings were negative.  No evidence of sludge  or 
odor was found around the home or near the lakefront.  BOH chairwoman, Sally Blais was 
called and informed of the findings. 
 
John motioned, Sally seconded - BOH meeting adjourned 9:30 PM 
 
 
 
 


